
RESOLUTION No. 7 (2025) 
 
 

A RESOLUTION TO APPROPRIATE FUNDS IN THE SOLID WASTE FUND FOR SINGLE 
USE BAG FEE COLLECTIONS  

 
 
 WHEREAS, the City Charter (Art. VII, Sec. 14) provides for the appropriation of excess 
revenues exceeding budget estimates for expenditures during the budget year; and 
 
 WHEREAS, the City Council has previously adopted the 2025 Annual Appropriation 
Ordinance #1154 and Carryover Ordinance #1163; and 
 
 WHEREAS, HB 21-1162 states the single use bag fee collections must be used towards 
recycling efforts; and 
 
 WHEREAS, the City Council is desirous to modify and amend the 2025 Budget to 
appropriate single use bag fee collections towards a 1500 gallon used oil recycle tank;  
 
 AND WHEREAS, this contingency could not have been reasonably foreseen at the time 
of the adoption of the budget, 
 
 NOW, THEREFORE, be it resolved by the City Council of the City of Craig, Colorado 
hereby authorizes the appropriation of $20,450 of single use bag fee collections towards the 
purchase of a 1500 Gallon Used Oil Recycle Tank (70-67-94700). 
 
 
 ADOPTED this _______ day of ____________, 2025. 
 
 
                                                                      x_______________________________ 
                                                                        Chris Nichols, Mayor 
ATTEST: 
 
x__________________________ 
 Mindy Elliott, Finance Director,  
 Alternate City Clerk 
 
 



 
TO: Peter Brixius, City Manager 
  City Council  
 
FROM: Shane Baker, Road and Bridge/Solid Waste Director 
 
DATE: May 14, 2025 
 
SUBJECT: Reappropriation of Funds 
 
 

We are requesting the reappropriation of $20,450 in funds currently collected through 
the plastic bag fee.  As stipulated, these funds can only be used for recycling-related 
expenses.  We are proposing to allocate these funds to the Solid Waste Department for 
the purchase of a new used oil recycling tank. 
 
Although the used oil tank is already approved in the 2025 budget, the $20,450 from the 
plastic bag fee will help offset costs, reducing the financial burden on the Solid Waste 
Department. We believe this reallocation of funds is a practical and efficient use of the 
plastic bag fee revenue. 
 
If you have any questions or concerns, feel free to contact me at 824-4463. 


